
 
 

FRUITRIDGE BRANCH 93 February 2020 Vol. 42/ 02 - Riverside Elks Lodge 6466 Riverside 
Blvd.  Third Monday of Each Month (Next Meeting February 17, 2020) 

Executive Committee Meeting: 10:00, Social Hour: 11:00, Luncheon: 11:30 

Promoting the Independence and Dignity of Retirement 

Officers                                                                                      State President 

Big Sir:  Jack Reefer                    (916) 424-1303                                              Ed Benson (925) 943-7011 

Little Sir: Vacant                         (916)                                                               Area 4 Governor 

Secretary: Barry Marcus           (916) 812-5967                                             Dave Gonzales (408) 621-8835 

Asst Sec:   Vacant                                                                                                Region 1 Director 

Treasurer:   David ‘Dave’ Saxby (916) 479-2978                                           Mark Stuart     (916) 218-2287                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

 Asst Treas: Warren Weber         (916) 422-9223                                               

Directors                                                                                         NOTICE!                                                                       

Andy Dong              (916) 392-2226                                        If you will be unable to attend this month’s meeting                                                                                                                                          

Ken Hill                    (916)  454-5831                                       please notify Attendance  Committee men  Vince                                                  

Keith Tronson         (916) 395-2771                                       Damyanovich   @ (916) 453-0979 or Mike Combs @                                                            

Bob Olsen                (916) 428-5418                                        (916) 362-4598                                                                                             

Bob Perez                 (669) 300-9571             

Bob Abalos               (916) 929-1812 

 



BIG SIR Musings for February 2020 

 

February Important Reminders: 

✓ RIGHT NOW is an important time for our Branch 93!! In order for the Branch to exist, 

WE ALL need to step up and volunteer service to the Branch by signing up to serve in 

the open positions on the Branch Board (BEC), Golf, and/or Bowling Committees. 

Open BEC positions included for the BEC Include: Little SIR (the most important 

need), Activity Chair, Member Relations Chair, Publicity Chair. Please see Jack Reefer 

BS, or Craig Chalmers Recruitment Chair. 

 

✓ February Luncheon is on Monday the 17th at the reduced price of $23 at-the-door. 

Payment options are Cash or Check. To help speed the Lunch check-in process a $23 

Check, made out to “SIR93”, is preferred! Remember then to take your lunch ticket 

to the Name Badge Table and make sure Vince or Mike mark you off the attendance 

list. 

 

✓ Just like taxes, our 2020 Annual SIR93 Branch Dues Assessment of $20 is due NOW. if 

you haven’t submitted it yet (the March Luncheon is the deadline)! If you don’t 

remember if you payed or want to reconfirm, just ask Dave Saxby or Warren Weber 

when you enter at the Luncheon payment table. Of course, Cash or check are always 

welcome.  

 

✓ Checkout the newly designed SIR 93 ( http://www.sir93.org/index.html ) website. 

Lots of pictures are now posted on the website. Thank you to Brent Williams for all 

your work on it!!  

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 

under CC BY-NC-ND 

http://www.sir93.org/index.html
http://www.smilelikeyoumeanit.net/2012/01/free-valentines-day-subway-art.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


 

Welcome all our new members:  Rex Bowling, Randall Brown, Will Williams, Jeff Cohen and 

Jeff Yterdal.  Lets all make them feel welcome. 

With your Help, let’s Make SIR93 GREAT, in 2020 and beyond! 

✓ Who will fill our open Little SIR position???? How about YOU!! 

 

✓ Bring a guest to our next Luncheon Meeting and your guest gets a free Lunch!! What a 

great deal for your guest…Support that guest by Sponsoring him as a member.  

 

✓ SIR93 Business Cards are available from the head table to promote SIR’s. Please take 

several and fill in your information and give them to your friends and acquaintances.  

 

✓ Hiking Time…Craig Chalmers is our “hike master”. Is there a hike you would like to 
take? I am sure he can make it happen. March’s Hike is in the planning stage. 
 

✓ We have a new Area 4 Governor for 2020! It is Dave Gonzales (408) 621-8835 

YOGONZO@YAHOO.COM. Thank you to our very own Bob Perez for filling that position for 
the past several years!!! 
 

✓ Remember to check out all of the other fun Travel activities for SIR Members at: 
http://sirinc.org/  
 

✓ One more thing…I have SIR hats and golf shirts for sale. All sizes and colors available.  
If anyone wants a jacket, let me know.  Don’t forget that the golf season is almost 
here, wear a new golf shirt and golf cap and represent our SIR Branch 93 with honor.  
Hay, bowlers I can get bowling shirts for your team. 
 

✓ Our new 2020 roster is being put together by Craig and Mike.  Yes I know it is a bit 
late, but I am confident you will be pleased by the new format, which will include lots 
of pictures.  Craig will have a list of names and numbers etc. for you to double check at 
the February lunch.  Also, if your picture has not been taken, Mike will do it.  It would 
be nice to have everyone’s picture in the new roster. 
 

✓ Our February speaker (Alan Baker) has some very interesting information on internet 
security and fraud prevention. This is a “do not miss” topic for our group.  He is from 
AARP, and is very interested in joining our branch.  He was a SIR member from the Bay 
Area and has recently moved to the Sacramento Area.  
 

mailto:YOGONZO@YAHOO.COM
http://sirinc.org/


✓ Each month I have lined up a different speaker with subjects that should of interest to 
everyone.   

 

All for now!! 

Sincerely Jack 

PS:  Since there is only one of me and, I can’t do everything, I need everyone to step up and 

take on a project till we get a Little SIR. 

Thank you all returning committee persons for everything you do for our SIR Branch 93. It 

takes everyone to make this a successful SIR branch. 

Don’t hesitate to call or email me. 

916-424-1303 home 

916-531-2551 cell 

Jreefer@sbcglobal.net 

Alan Baker 

Alan Baker was a Senior Information Technology Specialist at IBM. Before that he was a USAF 

pilot and ran a small business. In retirement he enjoys helping nonprofits with their 

technology needs.  He was webmaster of his SIR Branch and currently serves on the SIR State 

Information Systems team helping branch webmasters around the state. Branch 93’s Brent 

Williams recently joined him in this work. 

Fraudsters can be clever, and ten years ago a fellow SIR fell for the Microsoft tech support 

scam.  This motivated Alan to learn more about internet security and fraud prevention.  Since 

then he has spoken to many SIR branches and other community groups. He also volunteers in 

AARP Fraud Watch education and outreach.  You can see him in a 2019 TV interview on this 

topic at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S4rn8Z_afB4 

Alan recently moved to Folsom and he divides his time between California and Vermont. In 

California he helps seniors with income taxes through AARP Tax-Aide and in Vermont he builds 

trails and plays Pickleball. 

 

1/28/2020 

 

mailto:Jreefer@sbcglobal.net
http://vietnamairlift.com/
http://vietnamairlift.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S4rn8Z_afB4


From Jack Reefer – 2020 Big SIR: 

Land Park Seniors Golf is comprise of members SIR 69 and SIR 93 and others invite 
you to join us every Tuesday at Land Park 9 AM for 9 holes of golf. Currently 
running 20-24 players each week - room for more. $3 buy in playing for lowest 
number of putts for 9 holes, gross score on three selected holes plus closest to 
the pin for sleeve of golf balls. Group divided into two groups based on index 0-
24 and 24 plus no index. 

Email sent out every Sunday morning asking who is playing. To join email list 
contact mratz246@sbcglobal.net. Questions text Mike Ratzlaff 916-768-6348. No pre 
payment just need to know by Monday night that you are coming and we will have a 
space for you.   

SIR 93 Clothing and Hats 

Jack Reefer can order golf shirts and hats.  There are many colors available. 

Just email me: jreefer@sbcglobal.net.  When the weather starts to cool down I will be ordering jackets also. 

 

February 

Andy Dong, Badge # 008; Transfer Member 02-18 ……………………. 80 

Jim Trice, Badge # 052; Transfer Member 02-18 ……………………….. 76 

Jeffrey Cohen, Badge # 55 …………………………………………………………. 73  

Roosevelt Jackson, Badge # 059; Transfer Member …………………… 86  

Frank Lum, Badge # 064; Transfer Member 02-18 ……………………… 86 

Connor Chin, Badge # 105; Dual membership 01-19 ………………….. 70 

Bill Hitchcock, Badge # 107 ………………………………………………………… 86 

Tom Shoemaker, Badge # 115 ……………………………………………………. 75 

Dave Kupper, Badge # 127 …………………………………………………………. 72  

 

 

 

mailto:mratz246@sbcglobal.net
mailto:jreefer@sbcglobal.net


 
FEBRUARY 2020 

 
 
MON                      TUES                      WED                      THUR                     FRI 
 

3 4 
Bowling CC 
Golf 9 

5 6 
Bowling S 

7 

10 11 
Bowling CC 
Golf 9 

12 13 
Bowling S 

14 
Pinochle 

Valentines     

17 
Lunch - Speaker 
Elks Lodge 

18 
Bowling CC 

19 20 
Bowling S 

21 

24 25 
Bowling CC 

26 27 
Bowling S 

28 
Pinochle 

 
 

 
 

BOWLING:  Hansel 916.391.8618/Country Club  Bob 916.442.428.5418/Strikes 
GOLF  9: Sergay 916.442.3131   HIKING: Craig 916.826.0513   PINOCHLE: Luis 916.691.1918 

 
To add calendar events or start a new activity, contact Calvin 916.422.0336 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Recruitment  Activities  Membership  Programs - RAMP 
 
In April, George Hodsdon conducted a luncheon survey of our members to find out what new activities our 
members are interested in.  Findings suggest the following: 

• Music:  Band, choral 

• Bocce Ball 

• CPR, Red Cross 
 
To start these activities, volunteers are needed to coordinate and arrange meeting places.  If you are 
interested, please inform George (916. 481.9304) or Calvin (916. 422.0336). 
 
The CPR Red Cross Class requires a minimum of 8 at a cost of $75 per person. The instructor, instructional 
manuals and mannequins are included in the training.  To sign up, contact George. 
 
Bocce Ball has a State Coordinator, Jack Meylink.  Craig Chalmers reports that he can be reached at 
jackmeylink@yahoo.com or 530.878.1219. 
 
Calvin Wong 
 

 

mailto:jackmeylink@yahoo.com


 



 



2020 NCGA / SIR 93 Golf Club Dues 

 
You have until end of February, 2020 to sign-up for a NCGA / WHS Handicap Card !!!  
 
The 2020 Dues have remained the same for the SIR 93 Golf Club and NCGA, that is $45.00.  
 
I will be available for the monies / dues at the February 17th SIR 93 Membership Luncheon.  
 
Make your check out to: SIR 93 Golf 
 
If it is more convenient for you, please mail me your check to:  
 
Chuck Davis 
5928 Clay Basket Drive 
Citrus Heights, CA 95621 
 
If you do not expect to golf with us next year, please let me know at: 
 
cdavis5928@hotmail.com  
 
Thanks for your help 
 
 
Chuck Davis     916-913-1629 
 

 -------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

2020 SIR 93 Annual Dues  

 

David Saxby, the SIR 93 Branch Treasurer, will be at February 17th Meal Sign-up Table to 

collect the $20.00 Annual Membership Dues. 

The collection of the Annual Dues Payments is important for the survival of the SIR 93 Branch 

so we can meet the branch’s financial obligations. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:cdavis5928@hotmail.com


  
Words of Wisdom and Hello from SIR 93 Golf 

The World Handicap System has started up in 2020 with a big learning curve for the SIR 93 

Club Handicapper (Connor Chin) and the posting of the personal score (tournament scores will 

still be posted by the SIR 93 Club Handicapper).  

The big replacement / change is that the ESC Adjustment will no longer be used in WHS. 

Instead we will need to use the Net Double Bogey Rule for all adjustments to your Gross Score. 

An example would be for a 20 Handicap Golfer, there will be two holes where the golfer would 

have two stroke handicap deduction. So if Hole #1 Rated Par was 4, the player’s score was 9, 

and deduct the 2 stroke Handicap calculation to get a net score of 7.  

This player would need to take a one stroke deduction on his gross score because the player 

exceeded the net double bogey limitation. 

For posting of your personal scores, please use the Total Score Tab / Option instead of the 

Hole-by-Hole Method (it is not totally in operation yet for all courses). The Adjusted Gross 

Score can be entered by either Front Nine plus Back Nine or just entered in the Adjusted Total 

Score as one entry in the Total Score Area.  

Please remember that your handicap calculation takes place at 12:00 Midnight (Eastern Time) 

every evening so it is important to post your “correct adjusted gross score” on the day that it 

was played. 

Also, WHS is now using the best 8 out of your last 20 rounds at 100% calculation of your best 

eight posted scores average. Previously, it was best 10 out of your last 20 rounds at a 96% 

calculation. 

If you have any questions, please call me. 

Connor “Lucky Irish” Chin 

Cell: 1-916-601-1854       E-mail: cljschin@gmail.com 

 

  



 



 





 


